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Dear Praying Friends,

“As for me and my house, we will serve the Lord.” These words spoken by Joshua were the
theme of our Father’s Day message. In Australia, we celebrate Father’s Day in September. The
men were challenged to lead their families in their relationship with God. Joshua led by example
and words. May the Lord help us, as men, whether we have children or not, to have godly homes.

The Lord is using our church building as an evangelism tool. We have had folks drop in just to
see what our church is like because they saw the kids playing during youth group or after church.
One man in particular mentioned how happy the children were while playing outside and he
wished his children were like that too.

On the home front, Emmalyn just turned one and now faces having a catheter done in mid-
October. The doctors are not happy with the lack of oxygen in her blood. She was admitted to
the hospital for two days in late August to get her oxygen levels back to “normal.” We now know
that any time she gets a little bit sick we are going to have to be alert to her color and breathing.
Sometimes we feel as if we are having our first child over again because she is so needy due to
her heart problems.

Please pray for our Family Camp, Friends and Family Sunday, and international dinner that are
coming up soon. Please pray that we will see lives changed for Christ. Please pray for my wife,
as she has been sick more often than not lately. Pray for me, that I would be the godly dad and
husband I should be.

Thank you for your friendship and prayers.

Sincerely,

Kelly and Becca Gilliam

“... the harvest truly is plenteous, but the labourers are few; Pray ye the Lord of the harvest,
that he will send forth labourers into his harvest.” —

—Matthew 9:37-38




